## Newburgh CE Primary School

Back Lane, Newburgh, Nr Wigan, Lancashire. WN8 7XB Tel: 01257 462916 Email: bursar@newburgh.lancs.sch.uk

Website: www.newburgh.lancs.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs R. Fowler

5<sup>th</sup> January 2021

Dear Parents/Carers

It fills me with great sadness that we are in this position again after such a successful autumn term of keeping our school community safe, reuniting with all our children and providing them with the opportunity to flourish again within their school environment and being with their friends.

Information still remains limited, but from the announcement made last night from the government, all primary schools will remain closed until February half term.

The information about the definition of Critical workers and Vulnerable Children who are able to access our school during this latest lockdown can be found in the link below:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-maintaining-educational-provision/guidance-for-schools-colleges-and-local-authorities-on-maintaining-educational-provision

Please check this information carefully to see if your child qualifies (it is not necessary for both parents to be critical workers to qualify). If your child doe qualify please can you email school (bursar@newburgh.lancs.sch.uk) today and include the days that you require (no part time days will be allowed) and also indicate your reason i.e. critical worker or child falls into the vulnerable category. To establish the viability of our Breakfast and After School Club please can you also indicate if this will be required.

The offer of keyworker/vulnerable children provision and remote learning will commence from tomorrow.

As soon as we have all this information, more details will be communicated later today.

Thank you in advance

Rebecca Fowler Headteacher









